Leadership Council Minutes
2/26/24
Members Present:  Mike Alexa, Rick Allison, Anne Atzinger, Denny Blessing, Phil Brewer, Jeff Buck, Kathy Heistand, Phil Howard, Audrey Miller, Kim Peters, John Thompson, Melissa Truelove, Jeff Wright
1. Rick Allison opened the meeting with prayer.  
2. Pastor Report
· The Lent season, Lenten Encounters, and dinners have been a success and are well attended.  The congregation wants to invite friends and one new couple has already brought friends.
· The Solar Eclipse viewing will limited to Daycare and Scouts only.  Carolyn Patterson is teaching a lesson before the viewing and coordinating with the Scouts and Daycare.
· The 3 consultation goals are going well.  All staff and lay leadership job descriptions have been completed by John Thompson.  Communication is being worked on and the main focus is inviting others to key services.  
· The February average worship attendance for Stones Crossing is 233 (177 at 9am, 57 at 10:30am).  The children are no longer being counted with worship at 10:30am so the numbers and averages will reflect this. The average attendance at Trafalgar is 34.  
3. Database Update
· Kathy Heistand and Cindy Rinehuls contacted a Breeze Representative to help the staff with onboarding the new database.  It’s up to the staff to contact Breeze if they need help.  Currently we are using both databases until a decision is made to continue with Breeze.
4. Culture Statement
· Pastor Jeff presented the Culture Statement of the Global Methodist Church and has presented it with staff as well.  This is who we are as an Annual Conference and how we should be as a church.  Pastor Jeff asked the Leadership Council to review this over the next 3 months.  The key question being asked is “What is God doing and how can we join him?”
5. Mizo Update
· The Mizo Church is continuing to meet at Mount Auburn and there is no clear word on when they will be leaving, but they anticipate moving sometime this year.
6. Trustee Items
· Mike Alexa presented a proposal from Brenda Reynolds for a new single glass door to replace the existing glass doors leading to the daycare playground at a cost of $8,140.  The purpose of the new door is so that a code lock can be placed on it for security purposes as the door is often left unlocked.  The Leadership Council denied the request for a new door and feels like this is a personnel issue that needs to be dealt with.
· Rick Allison addressed the church bus that Jeremy drove to a youth retreat and the transmission went out.  The cost for replacing the transmission ranges from $5,600-7,400 depending on the manufacturer.  This is the same bus that received a new engine a few years ago.  
· John Thompson made a motion to authorize Rick Allison to choose the transmission and repair the bus with a cost not to exceed $8,500.  The expenses will be paid from the Trustee Fund.  Anne Atzinger seconded the motion.  The motion passed with Rick Allison abstaining from the vote and all others voted to approve.
7. Financial Report—January
· The Stones Crossing Campus had a net profit of $14,218.
· The Daycare had a net profit of $ 1,657.
· The Trafalgar Campus had a deficit of $(757).
· The Endowment Committee dispersed 6 years of build up to Missions, Scouts, and the Building Trustee Account.
· The Daycare Savings Account will become the Scholarship Fund in February.
· Jeff Wright wants the Leadership Council and Staff to be aware that we will have no more deficit budgets beginning in 2025.
· The lease on the current production machine is up.  It will be replaced with a new model that includes a cutter.
8. Pastor Jeff closed the meeting in prayer.

